DREA General Recognition Dinner Meeting 
Thursday, May 10,2018
Place: First United Methodist Church, 
           142 Main St., Secretary, MD
Time: 4:30- 7:00pm
Seventy-six retirees and their guests gathered together at the church hall for delicious food, information, and fellowship.
The ladies and gentlemen of the church provided an abundant and scrumptious chicken and dumpling dinner.
4;30-5:00pm Social Time
There was a social time for everyone to sign in, view displays, meet with friends, pick up their new DREA Handbook and Member Directory, drop off recipes for our DREA Cookbook, purchase our new DREA pins, place their bids on Silent Auction items, and drop off book donations.
5:00-5:30pm TOY and DREA Scholarship Awards
 Ruth welcomed members and special guests. Alice Mitchell introduced Benedita Gomes, Teacher of the Year- NDHS and Corinne Bennett introduced Elizabeth Geisinger- 1st Class Teacher- NDMS.  Each of the selected teachers spoke briefly and were given a gift certificate. Then, Connie Wilson presented the DREA Otis Trice Scholarship award of $1,500 to Kadi Laramore- NDHS who read her essay to members.
5:30-6:00pm Dinner
Mr. Leotha Hull gave the blessing and dinner was served.  The chefs of First UM Church of Secretary outdid themselves!  
After dinner, Connie Wilson presented the DREA Otis Trice Scholarship award of $1,500 to Allison Loeffler- CSDHS.  She spoke briefly and read her prize-winning essay.
6:00-7:00pm DREA Business 
New DREA officers who were elected at the March General meeting were swore into office by MRSPA out-going President, Fay Miller. She then spoke of Dorchester and Montgomery counties' superintendents and board members being the only ones in the state attending events like this and meeting with retirees.  She reminded us that each member knows someone who is retired and not a member of DREA or MRSPA and that one important reason to become a member is that they will meet their colleagues at our various events.  She said that Dorchester County has something to celebrate being a small local with the greatest increase in membership. (20 new members or a 6.98% increase)
Other awards presented at the MRSPA Annual Meeting on May 8, 2018 were:  DREA’s Free Libraries Project was voted the best Community Service Project in 2017-18 in the small local category and Barbara Jones won an Honorable Mention as a nominee for the MRSPA Individual Volunteer Award.
Barbara serves as chairman of the DUDS program as well as her abundant volunteer work in the community.
DREA Recognitions-Presentation of gifts for recognition of service.
MRSPA and BOE Recognitions
Laura Layton presented Faye Miller with a flower for her demanding work for MRSPA during the last two years.  Faye added that retirees will receive a COLA increase of 2.13% and of the 13,803 members across the state, 702 are emeritus members (90+ years old), and 36 members are 100+ years old.  
Bev Yurek was presented with a flower for her work with DREA as Area III MRSPA Director.
 Alice Mitchell presented Superintendent Mitchell with a plant and “beacon of light” candle for her love of candles and the light she shares as our superintendent. 
Brenda Davis, as a life-line to retirees as the Benefits Coordinator at the BOE was presented with a flower gift for her help to retirees each year. 
DREA Members Recognition 
Jane Parks was present and received a flower as a DREA emeritus member. 
Ann Moore, editor of Glimpses was presented with a DREA Tote in special recognition of her service. Ann has been a key member over the years as our newsletter editor and co-chair membership chair. Faye Miller congratulated Ann on having the best newsletter in the state. 
 Corinne Bennett was presented with a plant from Ruth for her years of service as vice-president of DREA for the last 2 years. 
 Nancy Jackson was presented with a plant for her years of service as our Treasurer.  Judy Howell was not present, but a gift box will be given to her in appreciation as our out-going secretary.
Volunteer Certificates
Ruth then shared that each person volunteering at the many DREA events and activities during the past year would receive a certificate in recognition of what they do with a volunteer pin attached.
Anyone helping with books would receive a bookmark with their certificate. Ruth reminded us that 3 out of 5 children do not have their own book.  Clara Watkins and Mary Ennals were asked to stand and be recognized as organizers and helpers in our Book Room at the old DCTC building. Other small gifts attached to certificates were a free donut coupon for volunteers who took refreshments to schools of Teacher Appreciation Day and a sweat band for those participating in the Wellness Walk.
Corinne presented Ruth with a gift card from the members in recognition of her work as president. Shirley presented Ruth with a beautiful hanging basket with bee decorations as well as a gift bag of goodies for her energetic and inspirational leadership of DREA.  
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Norma Miller then played the piano as Ann Moore led us in memory and celebration of our friends and colleagues who have left us. 
The May Birthday Bowl winner was Laura Layton and the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,
Cindy Ruark

